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Priority Feedback 

The road surface condition on 
Hawthorne Road is unacceptable (from 
Third Avenue to Woodhorn Rd) and 
requires resurfacing. This is a regularly 
used route from the Town Centre into 
the Hirst Ward, and a regular bus route. 
This supports a priority issue identified 
by County Cllr Ken Parry. 

The maintenance issue has been 
recorded and will be considered when 
developing future planned maintenance 
programmes. In the meantime, Area 
Maintenance teams will continue to 
monitor and carry out any minor works 
required to maintain in a safe condition. 

The surface condition of Milburn Road 
is unacceptable and requires 
resurfacing. This is a major route 
through and in and out of the town and 
is also a main bus route. This supports 
a priority issue identified by County Cllr 
Ken Parry and County Cllr Mark Purvis. 

The maintenance issue has been 
recorded and will be considered when 
developing future planned maintenance 
programmes. In the meantime, Area 
Maintenance teams will continue to 
monitor and carry out any minor works 
required to maintain in a safe condition. 

Pedestrian safety is a major concern at 
Ellington Road Ends and on the A197 
due to speeding traffic and high 
volumes of traffic, this is a significant 
concern due to the proximity of Bothal 
School. The Council supports road 
safety measures and in particular would 
like to see traffic lights on the junction 
from A1068 onto A197, and traffic 
calming measure. 

Improvements to this section of road are 
included in the LTP Programme. 

 

 


